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1019 Richmond Avenue, Staunton, VA 24401 

The Rev. Lee Thomas, Pastor 
(540) 886-9353 
olivetpres.org 
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 Communicate! Communicate! Communicate! That’s a mantra if you will, of many 
organizations. And, it is a very important one. I’m glad I can take this space to communicate with the 
entire church about some things that different groups have done in recent days-things that have made 
me very proud to be part of this congregation. 

 A few years ago, I remember being asked the question at a conference, “If your church no 
longer existed, who in your community would notice?” Well, for Olivet, I am glad to say that there 
are many people in the community and, for that matter, in the world who have been blessed by this 
congregation recently. I suppose I am bragging on you a little bit, not because I want any of us to get 
big heads, but because I want everyone to know that we have some people up to some great things in 
this venerable old church with a big heart. 

 I want to say “way to go” to the Adult Fellowship Sunday School class, who raised hundreds 
of dollars for Heifer International for a Christmas project in 2017. Among that group enough money  
was raised to donate a heifer and other farm animals for a family in need. Likewise I am super proud 
of the Friendship Sunday School class who collected a large sum of money to be given to people in 
our congregation who had special needs during the holiday season. That was awesome and most 
appreciated by the folks who were blessed to receive it. Circle 3 wrote a check for the Rotary 
Christmas Party, and the women of the church formed a new committee called The Community 
Involvement Committee. In December that committee went to Valley Mission one night and fed the 
clients of the mission. Fried chicken, macaroni and cheese, green beans, and desserts were enjoyed 
and so very appreciated by the guests of the mission. I was blessed to be with the group that night. 
My mother-in-law was visiting that weekend and she went with us also. She enjoyed leading a short 
sing-along with the clients of Valley Mission that night, and many of them left smiling. Several of 
them reached out and hugged my mother-in-law as they were leaving. It was a great night of 
outreach. They have plans to continue that project, and I encourage each of you to contact them to see 
how you can help or contribute to that great work. 

 I wouldn’t be surprised if there are other ways groups are working in the community for 
good, that I haven’t heard about. Please forgive me if I have failed to mention what you are doing. 
Thank you for all you do for this community and for mission work done all over the world. We are 
serving each other, the community and the world. Indeed you prove over and over again that this 
really is a “little church with a big heart.” As much as has been done, there is still much left to do. 
God bless our mission work for 2018 and God bless each of you! 

 
    Grace and Peace, 

 



Kay Argenbright January 2 
Jean Ann Clemmer January 4 
Michaela Crosby January 6 
Margaret Halterman January 16 
Rex Frye January 20 
Steve Elmore January 20 
Barbara Masincup January 22 
Barry Dubit January 24 
David Walton January 28 
Julie Reid January 28 
Melanie Argenbright January 31 

Thanks to our volunteers for giving the 
Children’s Messages in December: 

Mike Wood 
Punkie Wood 
Kasey Reid 

Teresa Whitesell 

Thanks to our greeters for December:  
Karen Stevens 

Amy Thomas, Marina and Miley 
Carolyn Via 
Kim Weller 

Esther Ann and 
David Walton January 12 
Maegan and 
John Reid Weller January 24 
Victoria and 
Barry Dubit January 27 
Sarah and 
Brandon Hatcher January 30 

The combined choirs of Olivet and 
Staunton Church of the Brethren 
will present a repeat performance 
of their Christmas music program 
at the Brethren Church on Sunday, 
January 7, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. A 
free-will offering will be received 
to benefit our local Food Bank. 

We are having a birthday card shower 
for Margaret Halterman. She will be 102 
on January 16, 2018 and would 
appreciate hearing from you. You may 
send greetings to: 

Margaret Halterman 
4435 Pheasant Ridge Road, SW 

Room 310 
Roanoke, VA 24014 



Circle 3, Pat Hunter, Chairman, will meet on Monday, January 8, 2018 
at 12 Noon at the church. 

Circle 4 will meet with Mary Helen Thorne, Chairman, at 6:00 p.m. on 
Monday, January 8, 2018. 

Circle 6, Esther Ann Walton, Chairman, will meet at 7:00 p.m. at the church on Tuesday, 
January 9, 2018. 

Olivet Cookbooks are for sale in the social hall each Sunday following the 
morning worship service. Cookbooks are $15.00. (If no one 
is available in the social hall, check the church office). 

The flower calendar for 2018 is on the bulletin board in the 
vestibule. If you would like to place flowers in the church for the 
morning worship service, please sign up. Be sure to let Pat Balsley have 
your dedication for the bulletin by the Tuesday before. 

Circle 4 will begin taking orders for Olivet Hoagies on Sunday, 
January 21, 2018 to be picked up on Sunday, February 4, 2018. 
Choose from Italian, Veggie or Turkey Hoagies. They are $4.50 each. 
See any member of Circle 4 to place your order. 

In January for SACRA we will be collecting personal hygiene products such as deodorants, 
toothbrushes, toothpaste, shampoos, etc. Please leave your donations in the social hall for 
delivery at the end of the month. Thank you for your continued support. SACRA is most 
appreciative of your donations. 

The Mission Committee would like to thank you for your generous donations to fill 
Thanksgiving and Christmas baskets for the needy in our area. 

The next Session meeting is scheduled for Sunday, January 21, 
2018 at 12 Noon. 

For the month of December our weekly attendance averaged 120 
and our total contributions averaged $2,171.00. The Sunday School 
average attendance was 50 and contributions averaged $41.50. 

We will celebrate the Sacrament of Communion on Sunday, January 7, 
2018. The following Elders are assigned to serve: Ray Leach, David 
Walton, David Balsley, Butch Smiley, Buck Robinson and Jean Ann 
Clemmer. 

Sunday, January 7, 2018 has been designated as Installation 
Sunday. Pat Balsley, D. Reid, Don Reid, Butch Smiley and 
David Walton will be installed as Elders for the Class of 2020 
and Harry Hogshead, Trustee. 

INSTALLATION SUNDAY 



 

NEW MEMBERS 

Clay Bartley-4/16/17 

Ryan Dubit-4/16/17 

Richard Jones-4/16/17 

Caroline Reid-4/16/17 

Kahlan Campbell-4/16/17 

Butch DeBord-5/7/17 

Lynn Sisson-5/7/17 

Mary & Gail Tacy-6/11/17 

David Holsinger-8/20/17 

Linda Nulik-10/15/17 

BIRTHS 
Emmy Young-3/9/17 (daughter of Candice and Jake Young and granddaughter of Bonnie and Johnny Guy) 
Anna Kimberley Bonner-6/20/17 (daughter of Beth and Keary Bonner-granddaughter of Kim and Scott Weller and great-granddaughter of Brenda and Harold Reid) 

Granger Via Sheets-9/5/17 (son of Summer and Nathan Sheets and grandson of Carolyn and Ronnie Via) 
DEATHS 

Dot Harvey-2/2/417 
Marjorie Balsley-5/2/17 
Bobby Bradley-5/21/17 
Mary Gallegos-7/31/17 
Barbara Riel-11/12/17 

MARRIAGES 

Stephanie Stevens and 
Christopher Armstrong-5/19/17 

Thanks to all who had a part in making our Christmas Dinner and 
children’s Christmas Program held on December 17, 2017 a big 
success. A great meal and wonderful program was enjoyed by all. A 
special thanks to Kim and Phil Miller for providing the meal and 
Alexis Reid for directing the children. 


